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Paul Foley

From: Curtis Schroeder [schroeder@mvcommission.org]
Sent: Monday, October 03, 2011 2:26 PM
To: 'Paul Foley'
Subject: FW: ABOUT THE ROUNDABOUT

 
 
Curtis E. Schroeder, CPA 
Administrator 
Martha's Vineyard Commission 
508‐693‐3453  x12 
http://www.mvcommission.org 

 
From: richard coutinho [mailto:rfcoutinho@comcast.net]  
Sent: Saturday, October 01, 2011 5:19 PM 
To: info@mvcommission.org 
Subject: ABOUT THE ROUNDABOUT 
 
  
I can't believe we are still discussing this roundabout.  Common sense should prevail.  We are talking 
about spending money we don't have for a project we don't need.  There are less expensive ways to 
solve this problem without trashing this area.  I've been living on County Road over 45 years and 
living on Martha's Vineyard for 72 years.  I use the road often and I understand the problem, but I 
don't feel this is the answer.  The solution could be right hand turns off the main road, and traffic lights 
when needed.  
  
The reasons for this project just don't pan out.  How can safety be a reason when you have a four-
way stop.  If they all take off at once and met in the middle, they would be only going four miles an 
hour.  And if the backup goes from the high school to the electric company, the other lane is wide 
open which gives plenty of room for an ambulance.   
  
I also believe the opposite ends of Edgartown/Vineyard Haven Road would be impacted.  The whole 
idea is to move traffic quicker. If that isn't so, then why is this being  proposed anyway? But if you 
move traffic quicker, you will get to your destination sooner impacting the Triangle and State 
Road intersections.   
  
The only real problem is the holdup because of the long lines of traffic.  Some of our neighbors need 
funds for roads.  Let those who need the money have it.   
  
I believe it's almost criminal to move this project forward.  
  
  
Richard F Coutinho 
Oak Bluffs resident   
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